

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

January 28, 2020

Brian Paul Development Manager T-Mobile 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

RE: **EM-T-MOBILE-034-180709** – T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing

telecommunications facility located at 24 Hospital Avenue, Danbury, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Paul:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated January 27, 2020, submitted on behalf of T-Mobile requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection report for the above-referenced exempt modification.

The Council hereby grants an extension of time until July 30, 2020, to submit a notice of completion of construction and associated post modification inspection report for the above-referenced exempt modification.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should T-Mobile need additional time to submit a notice of completion and associated post modification inspection report, if applicable, or decides not to proceed with construction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/laf

c: Elizabeth Jamieson, Transcend Wireless

T-Mobile USA 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

1/27/2020

Attorney Melanie Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06501

RE: EM-T-MOBILE-034-180709 T-Mobile Site #CT11108A 24 Hospital Ave, Danbury, CT Request for Extension of Approval

Dear Attorney Bachman,

The T-Mobile site located on 24 Hospital Avenue in Danbury, Connecticut was unable to meet the Connecticut Siting Council closeout requirements to comply by 1/30/2020, due to funding constraints. This is an Exempt Modification on the Danbury Hospital rooftop and we plan to begin construction in March if we are granted the extension. Therefore, we are formally requesting an extension for this EM approval.

## EM-T-MOBILE-034-180709

Please contact Audra Maher at 860-605-7805 with any questions or concerns. Thank you.

Sincerely.

Brian Paul, Development Manager